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Re: Teleconference with Parks Canada  

Review Board staff participated in a teleconference call with Parks Canada Agency on Tuesday October 

4, 2016 to discuss Parks Canada’s September 30 correspondence to the Review Board.    Participants 

on the call were: 

 

Review Board staff: Mark Cliffe-Phillips 

Brett Wheler 

Ruari Carthew 

Chuck Hubert 

Parks Canada Agency: Allison Stoddart 

Jonathan Tsetso 

 

The purpose of the call was to discuss the Parks Canada letter to the Board dated September 30, 2016 

regarding baseline information gaps and a request from Parks Canada on how these could be 

addressed.   The discussion clarified the following: 

 

1. Parks Canada advised that the September 30 letter is not a Request for Ruling as defined under 

sections 46-50 of the Rules of Procedure for Environmental Assessment and Environmental 

Impact Review Proceedings, 2005. 

2. Parks Canada advised that it is a competent Minister under the Species at Risk Act and shares 

the federal responsibility to manage and protect species at risk under this Act.  

Review Board staff advised that the Review Board will consider the letter at its next Board meeting on 

October 27 and respond to Parks Canada’s request.  

 

The contact for the Project is A/Manager EA, Chuck Hubert (867) 766-7052; chubert@reviewboard.ca.  


